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CHAIRMANôS REPORT 
 
Over this last year we have welcomed four new councillors  - they are 
Sam Adams and Peter Thorn who now represent Fremington/Yelland, 
Joy Cann who now represents Fremington/Bickington and Ian Crawford 
who represents Roundswell. 
 
The councillors they have replaced are Jayne Dyson (who moved to 
Spain) Jackie Flynn, Graham Turner and Tony Wood. 
 
Our thanks go out to the retired councillors for all their time and efforts 
in the Parish.  At Parish level all councillors are volunteers and do not 
get paid. 

 
We have started work on 
the Beechfield   Centre. 
The contractor has been 
appointed and hopefully 
work will progress    
quickly and is expected 
to takes approximately 6 
months.  The new centre 
will provide a new Parish 
Office with disability     
access. There will be a 
meeting room and   
showers/changing rooms 
available for hire.  The 

existing office will be sold to provide the last of the funding needed to 
pay for the new centre. 
 
The community facilities on the Army Camp site are just waiting for the 
solicitors to do their bit before they become Parish assets.  Again this 
should have happened over this last year but due to issues the            
developers had this is now only coming to fruition.  The transfer should 
happen in the next couple of months.  The Scouts will move into the 
community building and Fremington Football Club will take over the 
football pitch, changing rooms and storage unit.  The MUGA (multi use 
games area) is included in the asset transfer and people will be able to 
book to use it whether it will be for the free period or a paid period. 
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We have more development proposed in the Parish including a new 
school.  We are not opposed to the school but feel that it will be in the 
wrong place and will only add to the existing traffic issues we all          
experience every day.  We have contacted Devon County Council in    
regard to this, as there are other sites more appropriate.  We also have 
proposed development at the Yelland Power Station site.  Unfortunately 
this site has been recognized within the Local Plan, which was agreed 
in October 2018.  This means that the most we can do is to make sure 
that the development has conditions and controls attached to the        
application. Hopefully this will reduce the impact on the local             
community.  This site is very emotive for a lot of residents and we       
understand that so we will do our best to represent their views. 
 
In March 2019, we had to act quickly as we 
were told that the Parish Councilôs           
contractor had ceased trading citing that he 
has been given only one monthôs notice 
from North Devon Council that he could no    
longer dispose of the waste under NDCôs 
umbrella.  The Parish has 35 dog bins in its 
ownership, the Parish Council did not wish 
to see them removed but had little choice given the situation. However, 
we managed to arrange with the grass contractor to take over the       
collection and disposal of dog fouling waste for a trial period.  This will 
be reconsidered at the next Full Council meeting.  
  
Our Parish Clerk, Victoria Woodhouse, is currently on maternity leave. 
We are delighted to hear that baby Arthur was born on the 16

th
 April and 

mother and baby are doing well.  We have appointed Kate Graddock, 
former Deputy Town Clerk at Barnstaple Town Council to provide cover 
for her until Victoria returns early in 2020.  
 
We wish both Victoria and Kate the very best in their new roles over this 
coming year. 
 
Cllr Mrs Sue Kingdom, Chairman 

This Annual Report is available on the Councilôs website 
at www.fremingtonparishcouncil.gov.uk and in a large 

print version. 
 

If you would like a large print copy please contact the 
Parish Council Offices  
on 01271 321063, or email 

clerk@fremingtonparishcouncil.gov.uk 
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FINANCE & PERSONNEL COMMITTEE 
 
Managing the finances of any Parish Council at this time has its challenges and this 
year was no exception for Fremington, but with prudent and careful oversight we 
have ensured that the Council has been able to maintain its ongoing commitments,   
whilst investing in projects for the future.  
 
The precept for this financial year was set at Ã191,211 ï an increase of Ã9.57 or 
18p per week for a Band Property, ensuring that the Council is fully able to            
undertake its functions, such as the regular cutting of grass, and provide the finance 
required to meet the Councilôs employment obligations and expenditure. 
 
We have continued to finance the Neighbourhood Plan, which despite being           
delayed , when ratified by residents later this year,  should prove a reliable asset to 
the Parish and ensure that its future development matches the needs and wishes of 
the people who live here.  
 
I am delighted to announce that we secured the funding from several sources for 
the Beechfield Project to go ahead - Ã349,714 in total.   Building work is proceeding 
on the new accessible Parish Offices and adjoining sport facilities, which when 
completed later this summer,  will enable the current offices to be put up for sale.  
 
In March we were informed that the company emptying the 35 dog fouling bins       
situated throughout the Parish would no longer be able to continue providing the 
service. I am pleased to announce that we have found an alternative service      
provider at a slight increase in cost, which was deemed worth paying,  to ensure the 
smooth continuation of this service and avoid the distress that removing all our dog 
bins would have caused to local residents and visitors alike.   
 
The Parish is pleased to be able to continue to support local groups and                
organisations and has this year awarded grants totalling Ã2,760 which have been 
distributed to local groups serving the community and particular Ã200 which was 
given each to Age Concern and Citizens Advice, who provide much needed        
guidance and support in these difficult times.    The Parish has also committed a 
further Ã600 on an annual basis towards the running of the North Devon Records 
Office to ensure that this valuable asset is retained in our area. The Council regrets 
that it cannot financially support all organisations but with its limited budget gives 
priority to those groups not in a position to generate sufficient income themselves 
 
Given the growth in the Parish, the additional services and facilities that the Parish 
Council is acquiring it was decided to employ the services of LGRC to help carry 
out a strategic plan in conjunction with a staffing review to fully understand the 
Councilôs aspirations and resources needed to provide the additional services.  We 
have received both reports and next year will look to implement their                        
recommendations. 
 
I am delighted that we have Mrs Kate Graddock, acting as Parish Clerk for the next 
11 months, whilst Victoria Woodhouse is on maternity leave.  I would just like to add 
that these past four years, it has been a pleasure working with my fellow Council-
lors on the Finance and Personnel Committee and an honour to serve the residents 
of our Parish.  I wish you all well in the future. 
 
Cllr David Chalmers, Chairman 
 
 
 
 
 
 



5 

 

FREMINGTON QUAY COMMITTEE  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Fremington Quay continues to be a fantastic destination for                   
parishioners and visitors to our community . 
 
The Committee has worked hard to ensure that there is now a               
long-term lease for the Caf®, this ensures that we have this successful 
and thriving part of our community for everyone to enjoy. 
 
We are still continuing to look at a Car Parking Strategy for the Quay in 
the hope that we can secure additional parking for residents and visitors 
who visit. 
 
I would like to thank staff and fellow councillors for their help and            
support over the last 12 months.  I have thoroughly enjoyed chairing 
this committee for the past 4 years, as I believe this Quay is one of the 
gems of North Devon.  
 
 

 
Cllr Frank Biederman, Chairman  
 

 


